
 

 

 

 

   

  

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
   
 

 

  

 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 
It was wonderful to have our school fully open again and to welcome back all our families. Thank you all for your support in 
adjusting to the new routines and changes. Key to managing these well is that you read our guidance (here) and discuss this 

with your child.  
 
Considering the amount of time most children have been away from school, our pupils have made a very good start to the term 
with their good attitude, cooperation and enthusiasm for learning.  
 
In order for our pupils to catch up on missed or forgotten learning, we have changed the time table with additional daily reading, 
writing and maths and we will continue with blocked subject weeks for the foundation subjects: 

Week 2 History Week 3 History Week 4 Science Week 5 RE Week 6 Art Week 7 Art 
 

Virtual Parent Cafés: Meet the Teacher 
 

I am sure that every parent/carer is keen to find out more about their child’s learning this term. This will be explained at the   
virtual ‘Meet the Teacher’ Cafés in the next few weeks. 

This year, the annual Meet the Teacher sessions will be taking place online via the TEAMS learning platform. You don’t need the 

app as a link for the live meeting will be sent to you via email and text (please ensure that we have your up to date contact 

details). At the Café/meeting your child’s new class teacher will provide you with essential information such as the planned 

curriculum, how you can help as a parent/carer, home learning, key dates and more.   
 

Reception Tuesday  29th September at 4.15pm 

Year 1  Wednesday  16th September at 4.30pm 

Year 2  Thursday  17th September at 5:00pm  

Year 3  Thursday  17th September at 4.30pm 

Year 4  Tuesday  22nd September at 5:00pm 

Year 5  Wednesday  23rd September at 4:30pm 

Year 6  Thursday  24th September at 4:30pm including secondary school transfer information session 

 

Welcome to new staff 
 

Please join me in welcoming the following new staff to our school: teacher Miss Waldman 3W and support staff: Miss Omer Y5, 

Miss Sternaj Y3, Miss Tastan Y3, in Reception: Miss Jordan, Miss Moult, Miss Parvez and Miss Ozminnos in Nursery. 

 

Mr Bless - Headteacher 
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Attendance this week 
   

1H 82.69%             2A 82.40%            3F 79.23%              4F 93.04%      5G 86.67%                 6B 90.34% 
 1K 89.67%    2L 89.23%            3G 92.59%             4H 88.70%             5K 87.24%            6T 93.46% 
 1T 71.38%             2T 81.20%           3W 86.92%             4R 90.83%               5K 93.70%                 6Th 96.43% 

Well done to 1K and 6Th for best attendance this week. 

                                 Overall attendance since the start of the school year: 87.50%  
 

 

 

https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/PoW-Guidance-for-Staff-Pupils-and-Parents-on-Reopening-September-2020.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reading Books linked to our learning that we have read in classes this week 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Harvest Festival 2020 

Harvest Festival his year will be on September 21.  Obviously, our children will not be able to celebrate this 

together but Year 2 will lead the assembly on Harvest and this will be filmed and relayed to all the children in 

the school. 

Once again we will be collecting tins and dried goods for our School Food Bank.  Our Food Bank was used 

regularly throughout Lockdown and was very much appreciated by all the families.  Stocks have now run very 

low so this is an opportune time to share our own food and resources within our own community.  I expect 

some cupboards at home are still very full and there may even be extra loo rolls in some homes! 

There will be cardboard boxes placed at the entrance of each year group entrance starting on Monday 14 

September so we have time to collect the maximum amount of food.  There will still be a display of food in the 

school and a photograph of this will appear in the newsletter. 

Miss Clarke – Deputy Headteacher 

Weekly School Food Bank 

Our food bank will be starting again this Friday, 11th September, from 9:15am – 10:00am. 

This will then be a regular slot every week. 

Mrs Dunlea 

 
Our Value this week was Freedom – New Beginnings 

The following pupils modelled the value this week: 

Walid 1H, Oscar 1K, Jayden 1T, Phoebe 2A, Angelica 2L, Mazie 2T, Ayse 3F, Ronnie 3G, Jayden 3W, Rhome 4F, Adonis 4H, 

Yavuz 4R, Sonali 5G, Amaya 5K, Benett 5T, Maryam 6B, Reid 6T & Umut 6TH. 

Next week’s Value is: Making Good Choices 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

11/09/2020 

Place2Be        

place2be.org.uk  

 

Prince of Wales Primary School works with Place2Be, a children's mental health charity that helps pupils explore their emotions and feel 

better about themselves. 

Why is Place2Be useful? 

Sometimes children can feel particularly sad, confused, scared or angry.  

Maybe something difficult happened at home, like losing a family member or parents separating. Or perhaps they’re struggling with 

something at school, such as worries about exam results or making new friends. 

This can make them behave differently, lose confidence in themselves or find it difficult to concentrate in class. 

Place2Be is there to help children find ways to cope, so their worries don’t get in the way of their friendships, their learning or how they 

feel about themselves. 

What does Place2Be do? 

Place2Be’s professionals work with children one-to-one or in small groups, giving regular support for pupils. 

(Any Place2Be work done in groups is within the same year group bubbles) 

Children can also book a short appointment to talk about any problems or worries they have – this is called Place2Talk. 

The Place2Talk lunchtime service from Place2Be will be continuing from September and we assume continued parental consent for 

those who have not declined the offer.   An information sheet about this service is available in paper form at the school reception or 

on the school’s website. 

How does Place2Be work with adults? 

Place2Be provides support and advice for parents and carers, as well as teachers and school staff. Get in touch with the Place2Be staff 

member below to find out more.     

Place2Be can also meet with parents or carers regularly to keep them updated and to ensure the parent/carer is involved in any one to 

one support from the start.  

Any questions? 

Jonathan Emeruwa is our School Project Manager for Place2Be.  

He works on Mondays and Fridays and you can either arrange to meet them at the school or to get in touch on 01992762840. 

 

If you want to find out more about Place2Be please visit place2be.org.uk 

 

http://www.place2be.org.uk/
http://www.place2be.org.uk/


 

 

 

 

This week, all year groups focussed on the PSHE theme ‘Getting to Know You’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


